
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

to: Department of Energy via email: expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov 

from: Jennifer Cleary 
date: August 30, 2012 

subject: Ex parte Communication 
 
This memo memorializes the August 29, 2012, meeting between the Association of Home 
Appliance Manufacturers (AHAM), the Consumer Electronics Association (CEA), CTIA—The 
Wireless Association, the Power Tool Institute (PTI), and the Department of Energy for 
inclusion in the public docket.  In summary, we discussed the compliance timeline of the battery 
charger portion of the pending standards rule for battery chargers and external power supplies 
(Docket No. EERE-2008-BT-STD-0005, RIN No. 1904-AB57), and the fact that DOE has 
missed its statutory deadline to issue a final rule by more than one year.   
 
The attendees were as follows:   
 
Dr. Kathleen Hogan, DOE 
David Catarious, Jr., DOE 
Daniel Cohen, DOE 
John Cymbalsky, DOE 
Kevin Messner, AHAM 
Jennifer Cleary, AHAM 
Douglas Johnson, CEA 
Jackie McCarthy, CTIA 
Larry Albert, PTI 


